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FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 19, 2005

TO: Honorable Frank Madla, Chair, Senate Committee on Intergovernmental Relations 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2254 by Rose (Relating to reducing the penalty for a failure by a disabled or elderly 
person to make a timely installment payment of ad valorem taxes imposed on the person's 
residence homestead.), As Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would reduce the percentage penalty to six percent from 12 percent for failure by a disabled 
or elderly person to make a timely installment payment of property taxes on a residence homestead. 

Currently, a person who is disabled or at least 65 years of age is allowed to make quarterly property 
tax installment payments on his or her homestead: 1) one-quarter before the delinquency date; 2) one-
quarter before April; 3) one-quarter before June 1; and 4) one-quarter before August 1.

Since the bill would not change school districts taxable property values, no fiscal implication to the 
State is anticipated.

Passage of the bill could change the amount of penalty revenue for units of local government.  
However, no significant impact to units of local government is anticipated.
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